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Dear Parents and Friends 

Early Stage 1 Farm Excursion 

It was with great excitement that 

our Early Stage 1 students headed 

off on their first excursion to Calmsley Hill City 

Farm. They had a wonderful day, looking at, 

and learning about all of the farm animals, 

watching the shearing of a sheep, cattle dogs at 

work rounding up the sheep and of course the 

tractor ride. Thank you to all the Early Stage 1 

teachers who attended the day, Mrs Payne, 

Mrs O’Hanlon, Miss Burke, Mrs Ryan, Mrs 

Surace, Mrs Woodbury and Mrs Grima. Special 

thanks to Mrs McKinnon for her organisation 

of this fantastic excursion. 

Synergy Dance  

Good luck to our Performance 

Dance group who will be 

performing at the SYNERGY 

Dance concert at Penrith Panthers on 

Wednesday night 18 June. We know you will 

do our school proud. Thank you to Mrs Said 

for her choreography of the dance and to Miss 

Burke for her assistance on the day. 

Debating 

On Thursday 19 June, the Galahs 

debating team will be participating 

in the second round of the Premier’s 

Debating competition. The debate will be 

against Pitt Town Public School. We wish them 

all the best for the competition. 

 

A quality education in a caring environment 
46 Ogden Road, Oakville,  NSW   2765              
oakville-p.school@det.nsw.edu.au 
Web:  Oakville-p.schools.nsw.gov.au Ph:  4572 3142         Fax:  4572 3822 

 

Dates for the Diary 

Fri 20 June PSSA Round 6 

Tues 24 June Musica Viva  

Wed 25 June 
SRC Fundraiser for Stewart House 

Pyjama Mufti Day  

Thur 26 June Sydney West Cross Country 

Fri 27 June PSSA Round 7 

         July 

Wed 2 July 
Aboriginal Performance 

P&C Meeting 7.30pm  in Staffroom 

Fri 4 July Last day Term 2 
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Ridges PSSA Competition 

Round 6 of the Ridges PSSA interschool 

competition will take place this Friday, 

20 June. A reminder to the soccer and 

rugby league teams that they will need to 

change into their full school sports uniform at 

the end of their games. 

Road Safety 

In the interest of student safety, 

please follow all road rules when 

dropping off or picking up students 

from school. It is extremely 

important that all parents/carers 

follow the guidelines listed below.  

Please ensure: 

• all cars are parked correctly around school 

grounds; 

• students always cross roads accompanied by 

an adult; 

• parents/carers do not double-park; parents/

carers do not complete U-turns on Oakville 

Road and Ogden Road, as this creates an 

unsafe situation. Instead of doing  a U-turn 

please complete a lap around the school; 

and 

• parents/carers do not park in the staff car 

park. 

It is important that everyone takes 

responsibility for student safety around school 

grounds. At times, police and parking officers 

do patrols and checks around school grounds 

during drop off and pick up times. Your 

cooperation with this matter is greatly 

appreciated. 

Semester 1 Student Reports 

Student reports for Semester 1 will be 

sent home to families on Thursday 3 

July 2025. The Department of 

Education has changed some 

guidelines regarding student reports which will 

become effective from Semester 1 2025. Please 

note, when you receive your child’s progress 

report, the format of the report will differ 

slightly compared to previous reports. If you 

have any questions regarding your child’s 

progress report, please contact your child’s 

teacher.  

School Works 

Some school improvements have 

started at Oakville Public School and 

some new projects will commence 

soon. Please be aware that changes may need 

to be made to our school grounds during the 

time that the works are being completed.  

Kindergarten Enrolments for 2026 

We have started taking 

Kindergarten enrolments for 

2026. If you have a child who 

will be enrolling in Kindergarten for 2026, 

please assist us by completing an online 

enrolment form or forms are available from 

the office. Please bring your child’s birth 

certificate/passport, immunisation documents 

and proof of address with you. Your assistance 

in this matter helps with planning for 2026. If 

you are aware of a family in the area who has 

a child who will be enrolling in Kindergarten 

for 2026, please ask them to contact the school 

office. 

Ron Burton 

Rel Principal  

 

Discus 

If there are any students who 

compete in discus at Little 

Athletics and are interested in 

competing at the District Athletics Carnival, can 

you please bring in your PB results to Mr 

Smith. Ridges accepts the top 8 discus results 

from the district for each age which means they 

may or may not qualify based on their results.  
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Merit Awards:  Lucas B, Jaxson S, Myra T, Brody C, 

Abby O, Halle B, Reyan K, Charlotte M, Yug M, 

Kade S, Safren I,  Kaliyah S, Mahad A, Lachlan J, 

Roy A, Adithya A, Brodie A, Chuck B, Madison C, 

Gavin G, Purv P, Carter B, Sam B, Lance C, Lily S, 

Parker B, Srikar E, Alexandra W, Indiana W  

PBL Awards:  Arya B, Ayyan P, Maison C, Anita C, 

Davey H, Harriet W, Lenny C, Lola C, Neha KB, 

Sanjay P, Ramkumar R, Isla S, Evelyn W, Lara F, 

Sofia G, Jackson L, Cody V 

 

 

 

Pyjama Day - Mufti 

The SRC will be holding a mufti day 

fundraiser for Stewart House on 

Wednesday, 25 June.  Gold coin 

donation. Students may wear their winter 

pyjamas or mufti to school on the day.  

Mrs Hand and the SRC Team 

 

SRC Newsletter 

The SRC newsletter is coming back 

soon! If your child has achieved 

something special outside of school for sport or 

engaging with the local community, please 

send in photos and a little blurb explaining 

what the achievement is. For example; if their 

sport team has progressed to the next level, if 

they were represented at the Hawkesbury 

show, if they danced at an Eisteddfod, etc. The 

photos and blurb will appear in the SRC 

newsletter. We’re looking forward to seeing all 

the achievements which Oakville students have 

accomplished. Please send the photos and 

blurb by Monday 23 June 2025 via email with 

the subject being “Attention Mrs Hand” to this 

address:  

oakville-p.school@det.nsw.edu.au.  

Thank you, from the SRC and Mrs Hand 

Assembly Awards ~ Years 3-6 Term 2 Week 7 

Uniform Shop 

Opening Hours are 

Mondays 8.45 am-9.15am 

& 

Thursdays 2.45pm-3.15pm 

P&C MEETING  

WEDNESDAY, 2 JULY 

7:30PM  

Staff Room 

All welcome 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Surfers Paradise 

Pinnacles 

Zig Zag Railway 

Shark Bay 

Thredbo 

Rottnest Is 

Mt Kosciusko 

Australia Zoo 

Daydream Is 

Daintree 

Sydney Tower 

Leo M 

Joshua S 

Addison W 

Agamvir S 

Oscar K 

Albert S 

Lincoln M 

Adam L 

Tara H 

Reyansh B 

Zaira Q 

 Principal’s Award 

 

Isabelle N 

Kye S 

Rishika P-R 

Imogen D 

Alexis D 

Lincoln W 

mailto:oakville-p.school@det.nsw.edu.au
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